MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 14th November 2007

Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)


Cllr Johnson


Cllr Mrs Helmer



Cllr Mrs Beale




To be actioned by

1
Apologies



Apologies had been received from Cllrs Honey and Mrs Day






2
Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising



The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

Wyncot Kennels planning application has been refused.  Cllr Honey had informed the Clerk that a newsletter was being put together to be sent out to all end users of the reed bed.  Price lists for benches were circulated, Cllr Gardener agreed that he would go to Leppers and get a price for a bench from them.

WG

3
Declaration of Interest


4

5


Cllr Mrs Helmer declared an interest in the Clerk’s salary.  Cllr Mrs Beale declared an interest in the fireworks.

Budget

The proposed budget was agreed and it was agreed that Lawncare would be asked to cut the playing field grass.  It was also agreed to change the Clerks contract as of April 2008 to 4 hours a week and she will be paid on a NALC agreed scale point.

Notice Board

Mr M Rust had offered to fix the notice board and it was agreed to ask him to undertake the repairs and also to change the notice board so one side is locked and the other open to the parishioners.

TB



6
Tree Warden



Mr Mark Hudson of Court Lodge Oast had written to say he would like to be the tree warden for Hastingleigh.  The Clerk is to confirm that his request has been accepted by the Parish Council.


TB

7
Fireworks



The evening was very successful, the Parish Council thanked Mr and Mrs Beale for hosting this.  The sale of the food had raised £220 for Demelza House.




8
War Memorial Update



The flag pole and fence were painted in good time for the Remembrance Service.  The tree in the memorial garden shall be removed, Cllr Gardener is to approach a local tree surgeon about undertaking this.  Sir Charles Jessel had commented on how nice the memorial looked but he suggested grey chippings be put down around the base of the memorial, it was thought that paving slabs would be better as the chippings would mingle with the leaves in Autumn and make clearing them very difficult.  Cllr Johnson is to find out prices and then a letter will be sent to Mr Pell asking of the War Memorial Fund could contribute towards the paving.


LJ

9
Risk Assessment



There are no changes to be made.



10
Financial Statement



A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  Payments of £17.28 for the flag pole and fixings and £299.92 for fireworks were approved.




11
Correspondence



It was agreed that Mr Helmer should be appointed as the Parish Footpaths Representative

Mr Rust had written to the Clerk to inform that Clerk that the Village Design Statement were able to repay some of the grant made to them and would be returning £47.21 to Hastingleigh Parish Council soon.




12
Any Other Business



The footpath from Tamley Lane to the church has been removed.  The Clerk is to check this and to check the footpath destination.


TB



13
Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday December 12th 2007.






Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

